
CHAIRMAN’S CHATTER

Since the last newsletter we seem to have had rather a lot of wintry scenery, and rather a lot of winter freeze to go with it! More snow than we’ve seen for quite a few years and the river freezing almost enough to allow a little amateur ‘fen skating’! Not quite enough though, and all chances gone when a visiting boat was allowed to steer cheerfully right through it! For at least a couple of months, everyone you met had a cough, cold, sore throat or any combination of these, so that our Health Centre appeared to be in overdrive!
Our front cover is meant to signal that, with any luck, that’s all over and we can look forward to warmer days, British Summer Time, and here especially, daffodils! Members of the Well Creek trust reported that 46 boxes of around 100 new bulbs had been planted along the river banks, and while these may not produce too much of a display this year, we can all look forward to an even greater profusion of blooms in future years. Well done to those volunteers! By the time this newsletter is distributed there should be plenty of green appearing, birds returning from migration and keen gardeners setting about this year’s projects. 
Watch out for the first sand martins along the river, the odd wheatear, and of course the first cuckoo - they were all witnessed in late March last year! By the way, garden and farm birds have been tentatively pairing up for some time now, so nest building is already under way - ah! The Spring!
We have made new arrangements for all our houses and businesses to receive a copy of these newsletters. A team of volunteers has undertaken to distribute copies in selected areas, once every quarter, so that we should cease to have the problems we have experienced previously. I am grateful to all those who have agreed to help out, - and it’s rewarding to know that the newsletters are popular enough for people to complain about not receiving them! If, despite this new arrangement, anyone hears of would-be readers not receiving a copy, we would be very grateful to be told about it. A call, note or e-mail to the Clerk should put that right.
While we concentrate deliberately on community affairs, on this occasion there are several important Council matters for you to read about. The Parish Clerk, Kate Cobley, has undertaken to write about these items, so please look out for articles on such as Garden Allotments, House Numbering, the forthcoming Parish Assembly and more and please be ready to respond! We have also kept several of our more usual features and it is good to report on two more successful initiatives originating with Councillors volunteering - please read about the good news from the Walking Club and about the award gained by our Home Watch scheme.
Happy Easter!

RESPONSES

Although some readers have been kind enough to express some encouragement with the provision of these newsletters, people seem loath to actually respond in writing or e-mail. The two old photographs published in the December edition gave rise to just two phone calls, one of which identified the “trotting” type racing as occurring around 1929, and the others telling us the ownership of the two lorries seen in the parade. We do know that there are very many folk out there who have good and clear memories of earlier days in Upwell, so we do please ask you to be willing to share such memories with us. Quite apart from the many people who have been delighted to move into our pretty villages, there are now hundreds of residents born and bred here who have little knowledge of bygone days in this parish. Their interest has been awakened by our features on the numerous pubs and shops that were once so much in evidence, so if you have any recollections you would be happy to share, do let us know. You could write to tell us about anything or any characters you knew, or else one of the newsletter team would be more than happy to come and listen to what you would like to say. We could then write it up for you! Do contact us! Please!


